

NEWSLETTER

August 27, 2024





"It doesn't seem like work when you have discovered your passion."

In a rapidly evolving world, a virtual transformation of how we live, work and play, has forever changed our existence. Every phase and facet of our life has been impacted. Like it or not, one has to adjust to the emerging realities. Education, and thereby learning are no different, perhaps more sensitive to this metamorphosis.



Students of today have a far greater choice of options to pursue – not just Medicine, Engineering, C.S.S. or the Army. There still is a tendency in some Parents to push their offsprings in fields of their own choice, without taking into consideration personal likes or dislikes or the aptitude of the child. Robotics, Data Science, Financial Services/Management, Avionics, Market Analysts, Clinical/Child/Psychologists, Astrophysics, Machine Learning Engineer, Software Developer, Al Engineer, E Commerce, Algorithm Developer, Architecture, Hospitality/Hotel Management, Corporate Law, Media Sciences, Fashion, Education, Well-Being/Nutrition, Psychiatry, Nursing, Health Sciences, Chartered Accountancy – these are just some of the fields with great career potential.

Focused students make sensible academic choices that are aligned with their career preferences. It also helps to have alternatives – a Plan A, B or C. just in case if a change or a switch has to be made. Make your own roadmap to your ultimate objective and goal.





RECREATIONAL EXCURSIONS!

L.O.S.C.'S senior students enjoyed a wonderful and fun-filled day of recreation. First, Girl Section's tenth graders, along-with the College Section's girls from eleventh and twelfth grades, accompanied by senior staff members, made their way to Quetta Cantt. First stop was a visit to the historic Siri Fort, which also house's a cultural museum. Next, they took a tour of the Quetta Club Library, followed by a sumptuous brunch at the club. Rounding it off was bowling at the Cantt Bowling and Games Arcade. The Girls had a "Whale of A Time." The Ninth and Tenth Graders of Boys Section, plus College-Section boys had their own program at the Cantt. First they were treated to a blockbuster Summer movie – a special showing at the Cineplex, followed by gaming at the arcade, and finally some golfing at the Quetta Club Golf Course, and of course, lunch. And to be left behind, the Ninth Grade Girls enjoyed their own Recreational Day at Cantt.





PTM'S

The College and The Preschool held their respective Parent Teacher Meeting's this past Saturday. The Parents availed this opportunity of discussing with the academic staff members, the progression of their child, concerns, queries and other allied matters. A useful review of matters of mutual interest.





EXAM PROTOCOLS:

- · Be punctual; there are no re-tests or extra time allowance for late-comers.
- · Bring your own stationery; borrowing during exam proceedings is not allowed.
- · External material is allowed in the examination hall.
- Raise your hand if you have any query.
- · Communication with fellow candidates prohibited.
- · Complete all your details in the relevant spaces before starting the test.
- Review your answer-sheet before exiting.
- · Calculators permitted only for Grades VI, VII & VIII.
- · Maintain discipline in the exam hall.
- · Any student indulging in unfair means will be dealt with as per school rules and policies.





F.B.I.S.E INTERMEDIATE RESULTS

The First & Second Year Results for Academic Year 2023-24 were released on August 23. Students of our college gave a good account of themselves with a 100% pass percentage in First Year, and a 95% pass percentage in Second Year.

Heartiest Felicitations to all our Students!

Results Achieved by Students of 1st Year

95%

Results Achieved by Students of 2nd Year



ZERO TOLERANCE

There is absolutely no room for physical or verbal abuse, bullying and intimidation, immoral or un-ethical behavior, religious, racial, and cultural vilification, cheating and unfair means during assessments, within the parameters of L.O.S.C. School Rules, Policies, and Procedures in this regard will be strictly adhered to, and violators will be taken to task.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Copernicus Science Olympiad:

The last date for registration is September 10, 2024. Interested students should contact the Vice Principal's office for further details/registration.

Lemon Lime Refresher:

Get ready to shake, stir and sip your way through a dazzling drink of mixology magic in the cocktail mania.

Mango Madness:

This fun-filled event will celebrate the summer season with a variety of mango-themed activities and treats.

Sunrise Sipper:

Get ready to shake, stir and sip your way through a dazzling drink of mixology magic in the cocktail mania.

Mango Tango:

Get ready to shake, stir and sip your way through a dazzling drink of mixology magic in the cocktail mania.



FEE VOUCHERS:

Fee vouchers for the month of September will be issued this week. Please ensure that all dues are submitted on or before September 6, 2024.

ID & EXIT CARD:

The school's ID Card has to worn/displayed at all times, and the Exit Card is essential for exit from the school – a safety measure that is strictly enforced. Parents should ensure that their child carries both cards.

